## AGREED REPORT - BOARD OF MANAGEMENT MEETING

Date: 06/12/2022

- The Board of Management ratified the following policies:
  - 1. Policy on Physical Intimate Care
  - 2. Whole School Plan on SESE
- The Checklist of Annual Review of the Anti-Bullying Policy also took place.
- The Admissions Policy was updated and admissions information is available on our website.
- Parents are reminded that these policies and others including the school's Child Safeguarding Statement and Risk Assessment are available on our website and in hard copy from the office.
- The Board of Management would like to sincerely thank the Cedars bar and lounge who
  held a wine tasting evening in aid of the Sensory Garden. The funds raised was €1,000.
  Thanks to all involved organisers and supporters for their commitment to the school.
- The parents committee have arranged a sea jump on Sunday 18<sup>th</sup> December in aid of sensory equipment for the pupils to be used at school events.
- The official opening of our School Playground will take place on Friday 6<sup>th</sup> December, Santa will visit and goodies, courtesy of our Parents Committee will be handed out to the pupils. A Christmas Market will take place at the front of and inside the school, with vendors selling crafts, cakes etc.
- The Department of Education have notified schools that they will receive a Once off cost of living measure to support increased school running costs.
- A new parents nominee has been appointed for the Board of Management.
- The school is involved in the pilot scheme for Comprehensive Employment Strategy for school leavers in 2024. We are very excited about this opportunity.
- The Board would like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and best wishes for the New Year.

Signed:

Secretary to the Board of Management